
Site Council minutes 
2/17/25 
5:30 pm -6:30 pm 
Online Webex due to weather conditions 
 
Dr. Jared Comfort, principal 
Amber Baranski, chair and parent 
Amy Shellhorn, PIF and secretary 
Kaelyn McCall , vice chair and parent 
Edem Folly, parent 
Kaci Haney, parent 
 
 
Welcome/Review of Minutes from last meeting: Minutes were approved 
 
Review Building Goals and data/action plan updates-SRSS, ie, Fastbridge, attendance and 
behavior data:  Dr. Comfort shared an update on the Fastbridge first goal-teachers reflected on 
the data in teams, they have monthly data meetings to look at interventions and make 
adjustments if needed. More students had intervention both at the class level and Title support, 
some increase could be due to the difference in benchmark indicators. We are mirroring the 
district results. There will be 1 more benchmark test in the Spring still. Those that are “at risk” 
are progress monitored weekly and those with “some risk” are monitored every other week. 
There are programs that staff have access to to support these students.  
We don’t have SRSS data results yet, but there does appear to be an increase. Those students 
are or will be supported by and specials teachers in small groups. Mrs. Donna Calderon
Calderon works on GEI plans with teachers and helps with HRT calls and the above-mentioned 
groups. Her position is important and has been very beneficial.  
Our daily attendance is about 92% with the district goal being 90%.  
We do have some students with chronic absenteeism, but overall we are pretty strong. We do 
have procedures in place to help with chronic absenteeism as well.  
For behavior data, our suspension data is up. Some factors may include an increase in about 
80-100 additional students this year and new staff that are learning strategies and procedures 
that we have in place. Most of these behaviors are physical aggression which is typically what 
leads to a suspension. The goal of a suspension is to convey to guardians that this behavior is 
not acceptable or tolerated. We are above average right now in suspension, but a parent did ask 
if there was an upward trend in these behaviors and suspensions overall across the district? Dr. 
Comfort will check on this.  
A parent also asked if at a future meeting we could discuss various safety measures and 
concerns, for example the situation that was covered in the news and addressed  by the 
superintendent at Prairie Park.  
 
Site Council goal update/next steps: We discussed plans for the path in the courtyard. Dr. 
Comfort shared the photographs he took of some path ideas. Please see below. These are 
great examples of what we would like to do here at Schwegler. We all agreed it would be a good 
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idea to create a way to poll or survey the grade levels and classes on which paths they would 
like to see from the following options: Colors, shapes, letters, numbers, greetings in multiple 
languages, representative country flags, the solar system, animals, Schwegler themed (PAWS, 
etc.). We wondered if Mrs. Martin would be able to help facilitate this and plan to have a solid 
plan in place by our next meeting.  
Dr. Comfort will put this on the BLT agenda and also obtain input from the SPED team.  
Dr. Comfort will also check with F&O about the possibility of using some windows to display 
other ideas.  
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